ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
February 20, 2017
The regular monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Dennis Hetrick, Board President, at 5:08 p.m. on Monday, February 20, 2017, in the high school library. 

No public comment.

Minutes of the January 20, 2017 regular and closed session board meeting minutes were presented.  Minutes were approved by consensus of the board.   

District vouchers in the amount of $683,798.40, referendum vouchers in the amount of $112,309.61, and activity vouchers in the amount of $7,099.07 were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

The board reviewed the audit report.  A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the 2015-16 School Year Audit Report.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented the co-op sports for approval.  They are: Boys' Basketball (Alma Host), Girls' Basketball (Alma Host), Boys' Track (Alma Host), Girls' Track (Alma Host), Golf (Alma Host), Softball (Pepin Host), and Baseball (Pepin Host).  Discussion held.   A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve all co-op sports as listed in the agenda.  The motion approved unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr state that Tom Brakke approached Mr. Sedlmayr regarding maintenance for the baseball field.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the purchase of baseball infield mix.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr recommended that the school purchase a new 10 passenger van to help in transportation to practices, games, etc.  Mr. Sedlmayr state the van would pay for itself by not having to use a bus.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Joe Mlinar to approve the purchase of a 10 passenger van up to $25,000.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr brought information to the board regarding joining the Fair Aid Coalition.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Joe Mlinar and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve joining the Fair Aid Coalition.  The motion failed by a vote of 2-3.

The next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, March 20, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. in the high school library.

Mr. Sedlmayr presented information on the building project updates.  

Mr. Sedlmayr discussed the Governor's Budget Proposal.

Discussion was held on board committees and the WASB Annual Board Development Survey.

The Youth Options courses and procedures were discussed.

Board President Dennis Hetrick stated that the School Board of the School District of Alma, upon a motion and a majority voted to do so, may meet in closed session in accordance with WI Statute 19.85 (1) (g), Conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation in which it is or is likely to become involved.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to move into closed session.  Doug Kane took a roll call vote with all members voting yet.  Meeting moved to closed session at 6:35 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.






    

__ ____approved 3/20/17 ________________









Clerk, Douglas Kane
